BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – December 13, 2016
Members Present: Robert Bartini, David Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Jonathan Terry, Donald Zukowski & Bob Nason.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Dickie Neales, Linda Belair, Jeff Barcus, Charles McDonald, Matt Larson, Dickie Neales
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:36 pm.
Commitments
November 2016 Commitments signed by board
Abatements
An abatement request was submitted for 25 Prospect Street.  The Board reviewed the submitted information and approved a partial credit to the customer’s bill.

An abatement request was submitted for 40 Cone Ave.  Upon review of the documentation submitted that Board approved the request.  The credit will be applied to the customer’s bill.

An inquiry regarding a billing credit for 440 Fairview Street.  The customer has a credit due to a overestimated bill.  The Board has asked the customer to complete an abatement form and will then grant a return payment of credited funds.

Water Dept.
Dave Forrest inquired about the leak at the Water Plant.  Chris Pompi stated that it was still an ongoing issue and was being worked on.  LB and Mike Towler are evaluating the situation.
An inquiry was made regarding radio/meter replacements.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that the Water Department is continuing to work on the current list.

Waste Water Dept
Capacity Fee for 45 Paul Drive approved by Board.
Capacity Fee for 65 Bramble Lane approved by Board.

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Several questions regarding Highway trucks were asked.  Who drives the newest truck? Bob Nason responded that management decides this and does not apply under the labor agreement.  Which truck would the “wing” plow be put on?  Matt Larson stated that it will put back on the same truck as last year.  Has sealant been applied to the trucks?  Matt Larson informed the board that the sealant has been purchased and they are now waiting for the sprayer to apply the sealant.  
Board made aware that Truck #6 was down and in for repair quote.

An inquiry was made regarding plowing protocol.  Chris Pompi stated that roads come first and then the sidewalks.  A question about sidewalks being done on Via Streets.  Matt Larson said that they have not been done in the past, but could be added to the list.

Concerns about citizens plowing/moving snow onto public ways.  The Board has requested an insert being put in the January water/sewer bills reminding town residents of the town by-law forbidding this practice.
Other
Readopt revised sewer/water regulations reflecting the following changes.

#3 – initial fill

#4 – liner replacement once per year

All in favor
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
November 22, 2016 minutes were approved.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday December 27, 2016 @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:36 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
